
NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT 
Notice of Cancelation of Public Hearing 

New Mexico’s Proposed Infrastructure Certification for 
the 2008 Ozone Revised National Ambient Air Quality Standard 

 
On May 27, 2018, the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) announced an 
opportunity to comment on and/or request a public hearing on a proposed certification that New 
Mexico has an adequate, federally-approved State Implementation Plan (SIP) that addresses all 
elements of a Clean Air Act (CAA) Section 110(a)(2) infrastructure plan (“i-SIP”), as applicable 
to the 2008 ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standard (NAAQS). Specifically, this 
certification addresses CAA Section 110(a)(2)(D)(i)(I), which requires that New Mexico’s SIP 
prohibit emissions that will significantly contribute to nonattainment of a NAAQS or interfere 
with maintenance of a NAAQS in a downwind state. The proposed certification does not adopt 
or amend any regulations; therefore, it is not subject to the mandatory public hearing requirement 
of NMSA 1978 Section 74-2-6, Adoption of Regulations; Notice and Hearings.  
 
The 30-day comment period closed on June 27, 2018. No comments were received by the public, 
and no hearing was requested; therefore, the hearing has been cancelled.  
 
Comments were received from the EPA, and have been addressed by NMED. All documents 
included in the New Mexico 2008 Ozone NAAQS Good Neighbor SIP Certification will be 
submitted to EPA to be included in the New Mexico SIP. 
 
The final certification may be reviewed during regular business hours at the New Mexico 
Environment Department’s Air Quality Bureau office, 525 Camino de los Marquez, Suite 1, 
Santa Fe, New Mexico, 87505-1816. A full text of NMED’s Final Draft certification is also 
available on NMED’s web site at https://www.env.nm.gov/air-quality/proposed-regs/ , or by 
contacting Neal Butt at neal.butt@state.nm.us or by phone at (505) 476-4317. 
 
NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in 
the administration of its programs or activities, as required by applicable laws and regulations. 
NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Part 7, including Title VI of the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age 
Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of 
the Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about 
this notice or any of NMED’s non- discrimination programs, policies or procedures, send an 
email to:  
 
nd.coordinator@state.nm.us. 
 
If you believe that you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or 
activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator identified above or visit our 
website at https://www.env.nm.gov/non-employee-discrimination-complaint-page/ to learn how 
and where to file a complaint of discrimination. 
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